Reference: MC/15/ _
Enquiries: Kathryn Parker [ NG GczNEG

Dr Peter Boxall

Chair

Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal
PO BOX K35

Haymarket Post Shop 1200

Dear Dr Boxall,

Subject: Local Government Consultation Paper, Methodology for Assessment of
Council Fit for Future Proposals

Manly Council welcomes the opportunity to provide comment and a submission to
IPART’s Local Government Consultation Paper, Methodology for Assessment of
Council Fit for Future Proposals, April 2015 in response to the questions raised (p.11).

This submission is conditional upon IPART's legal competence under the Independent
Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal Act 1992 (NSW), to accept the Terms of Reference
from the Premier of NSW and/or his Minister for the purported review, and to make
findings on the “fitness” of local councils in a manner contained in its publication: Local
Government Consultation Paper, Methodology for Assessment of Council Fit for Future
Proposals, April 2015.

This submission references the Independent Local Government Review Panel (‘ILGR
Panel’) Revitalising Local Government Final Report (October 2013).

This submission raises a number of issues with the IPART proposed methodology
including:

1. the inconsistencies in usage and purported reliance on scale and strategic
capacity aspects, and

2. a complete lack of quantifiable criteria for these aspects in order to assess the
future fitness of 152 local councils.

Manly Council believes that the scale and capacity elements should be flexible for
councils, particularly those in the metropolitan area, where the achievement of scale
can take a variety of forms that are not necessarily a function of population size. This is
especially important for Councils such as Manly Council that already achieve financial |
sustainability, and where mergers and amalgamations are not desired by communities,
or seen to produce long-term net benefits for their communities.

Council's Response to Question 1:

Council agrees with the ILGR Panel’'s assessment that ‘one size does not fit all', and
welcomes the NSW Government's consistent reiteration of this concept in its Fit for the
Future documents published to date.

In agreeing with the ILGR assessment, Council strongly contends that scale, :
efficiency and effectiveness are all affected by the location, geography and ‘ﬁb 3 4
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For instance, Manly Council annually updates its Long Term Financial Plan in view of
its various projects and undertakings that form part of its annual Operational Plan.

In summary, Manly Council urges the following considerations and improvements to
the IPART methodology;
o |IPART to seek advice on its legal competence under the Independent Pricing
and Regulatory Tribunal Act 1992 (NSW), to accept the Terms of Reference

from the Premier of NSW and/or his Minister for the purposed review;

o Critically review the question of scale and subordinating this criteria to
community of interest and community aspirations considerations ;

o Place significantly greater emphasis on the importance of community
determined service standards: social, economic and local identity, and

e The role shared services plays in achieving appropriate scale.
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